Online Committee Meeting 24th August 2021 via Zoom.


Minutes for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 24th August 2021 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis (AW), Helen Le Page (HLP), Steve McKinley (SMcK), Paul Fox (PF), Dave Lane (DL), Debra Robinson (DR), Steve Peacock (SP), Mel Slade (MS) Jane Archer (JA)
2. Apologies: 
3. Minutes from meeting 4th June 2021 approved
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED/CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	Club Development Plan
	AW still working on it.

	JK surplus funds request
	Still in progress.  Alan forwarded info to Mel and Steve P

	AW asked MS how POCS were progressing?
	No further progress. MS will update us when she has investigated a few possibilities.  

	SP to have over National Trust info to Adrian Butter
	SP confirmed that this has been done.

	Further Covid action
	Nothing to change at this present time

	Document storage
	Ongoing work in progress

	SMcK to look at a possible new area suggested by Mel
	SMcK will investigate area when time/commitments allow.

	Affiliation SCOA/SEOA.  After last Years BOF error, ensure people join the correct region.  Encourage a more equal split between regions as there has been previously.
	Article in Snaggers at the appropriate time.

	Superstars event
	The Superstars committee felt that it should once again be postponed.

	SMcK to inform schools used at Easter how their donations were spent
	SMcK confirmed this has been done.

	Eley to be booked for Christmas dinner
	DR has confirmed this has been done and is fully refundable if cancelled due to Covid.

	SMcK to chat to Axel about future Southwood usage
	SMcK confirmed this has been done.

	OCAD Purchase
	SMcK confirmed this has been purchased and is already being put to use.


	CHAIRMANS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	No offers as yet to step up as chairman
· SEOA need more younger controllers.  Seems the same controllers are being over used.  Other controllers are doing very little.  
· Who is co-ordinating?  
· Should we look at running such a course? An intro course would benefit planners and organisers too.  Saturday Series would provide some learning material as not many level C events in the calendar.
Alan needs to start preparing to hand over marathon duties.  Does the club want to continue doing this role? Could it be split between other clubs?

Kalvin and equipment.  Jane is currently doing the role of the equipment officer. Debbie and Jane to consider swapping roles to allow Jane more time to focus on equipment.  Jane can’t move the heavy kit such as the generator, so people are going to have to collect their own kit from Jane’s house.

	AW to ask Neil Crickmore to provide an updated list.  This will help fixture secretaries.  Can push any available courses in Snaggers

AW to place article in Snaggers, flagging advantages in us doing the role such as donation and volunteer places.

AW to place advert in Snaggers to see if anyone else would like the role/be able to store/sort the kit.


	SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing to report
	


	TREASURERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	SP trying to simplify accounts and present them as understandable.  

Race signup accounts came in after end of year so won’t show up.


KIT INSURANCE: 

Kit kept in many places, transported to events and at event.  Is it covered and what is covered in all these scenarios?  We need to check this and update it.
Who is going to audit these this year?  


	SP to have accounts ready to present at AGM
AW and SP to have an offline discussion

All kit holders to let SP know what they have..This should be checked against the Equipment list spreadsheet which is in the equipment folder on the Google drive.  Advise Jane of any errors/omissions.
SP to approach someone within the club who is not on the committee.


	EVENT SECRETARYS REPORT
	ACTION

	Events Report
SNTrophy
Organisation is progressing well: Full update from Katherine attached. Summary below:

Estimates based on 450 entries

Military have requested to borrow / hire 130 dibbers. How many do SN have? How many can we borrow? Do we pay a fee?

Entries on Racesignup. Open 6th Sept. Cheaper entries close 31st Oct. Late entries close 10th Nov.

Start window 10:00 for SN helpers. 10.30 -13:00 General. Courses close 15:00

First Aid with Event Medic Services for £500. Fully refundable in case of cancellation

Toilets from Site Equip. Hope for delivery / pickup in the week to avoid £200 delivery charge

Quote received from BML for 600 A3 single-sided maps (£271)

Planning is ongoing. Controls are all taped and the Controller will be going out checking after Aug 22nd.
Club Champs
Possible venue / date: Hogmoor Dec 4th/5th 
SS Potentials:
Southwood: Sept 25th: Axel

Horsell Common: 16th Oct: 

Witley Common: 15th Jan:

Eagle House: 12th Feb: Debbie (already have maps?)

Questions arising: pre-entry only? Will racesignup cope with junior pairs / adult helpers?

How many SS events will we have in the series?

Dave reaching out to the schools to see if there is interest in a SS

SN Christmas Dinner
The Ely is provisionally booked for 7pm Tues Dec 7th for up to 90 people. We will need to pay a £250 deposit to hold the booking. Full payment 4 weeks before. All fully refundable due to cancellation because of Covid.


	Several questions were raised regarding the costs/profits generated by this and other events.  
The committee have asked Katherine to provide a more detailed spreadsheet for analysis and discussion.
To be confirmed by JA/DR 
SMcK to organize and plan once confirmed.  

Can we fit in another date between Oct and Jan? End of Nov?

Schools league interest looking good so far.
Debbie to liaise regarding costs and menu


	DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS REPORT
	

	Nothing submitted
	Please forward to committee members


	MAPPING OFFICERS REPORT
	ACTION

	New OCAD license purchased. Absolutely brilliant and time saving.
Monday’s map has also been tweaked using the new system.

Not managed to get to Lord Wandsworth yet due to building work.  


	Steve to try and contact them after the holidays.


	TEAM CAPTAINS REPORT
	ACTION

	Yvette Baker Trophy: SN juniors competed in the delayed 2020 YBT final at Westonbirt Arboretum in early July and finished in a highly creditable 4th place (behind SYO, BOK, WCOC).

British Mixed Sprint Relays: Five SN teams have been entered for the event in Skelmersdale on 21 August.  
Bronze medal in Veteran 40+ class (Sarah Rollins, Mel Slade, Richard Barrett)
British Sprint Championships (individual): 
medals for: Sarah Rollins Gold W45, Tommy Rollins Gold M14, Pete Jones Bronze M65, Jake Hilton Silver M12 and local member Richard Barrett Silver M50.

SN Club Handicap: SLOW can host us at their Bramshott event on Sunday 10th October and will put on a dedicated Special Green course for us. We may need to manage entries and fees ourselves and then make block payment to SLOW. We need to decide by the end of August before SLOW open entries to the general event (spectator races for JHI relays). I also wish to propose an entry fee subsidy as a one-off for this event. SLOW estimate that fees will be £12/£6. I would like SN members to have to pay no more than £5/£2. Based on a turnout of 30 people, mostly adults, this would amount to circa £200 subsidy. In a year when we have not paid out subsidies for JK or British relays I feel this is affordable. We may be able to negotiate a small discount on the block price with SLOW if we stay outside their on-line entry system as they won't suffer processing fees.
Preparations for Goldsworth/Horsell urban all seem to be in hand. Additional Gripples (batch of 10 x 2m) have been ordered at a cost of £56.50 inc delivery. Map printing order to be submitted Monday night. Entries in line with upper end of expectations - should be between 150-200 by the time we close.
	Paul to liaise with SLOW and try to get us a good deal.  Need to let people know so they don’t enter online.


	AOB
	ACTION

	Do we need a pre-AGM meeting? It was decided not.
	All reports to be sent to AW
(Post meeting this has changed to SMcK)

	AGM confirmed as 22nd
Everyone needs to produce their own slide/report by 8th Sept. send to SMcK

Accounts and extras sent round in advance 24 hours before
	HLP to put AGM notice in Snaggers.  


	Aimee Darley has requested funds for training course – Coaching.  It was agreed that we would contribute 25% of projected costs
	

	We need further discussions about 1st aid and defibrillator access at events
	To be carried over to next meeting.

	SN SURVEY RESULTS:

After analyzing the full set of surveys it has been decided to:
Trial a different day-Winter training to take place every 2 weeks 
1st Thursday and 3rd Wednesday of each month.
	DR to put article in Snaggers



	Lawrence is happy to arrange summer training but is happy if someone else would like to organize winter street events.  They would also need to update website and BOF calendar

	Anyone interested please speak to Lawrence to see what is involved.


Date of next meeting: Tues 12th October 2021
AGM 22 SEPT 2021
Helen Le Page
SN Sec
2nd September 2021
Junior League:
With schools beginning to venture out again, it has been decided that it is time to tentatively re-start the junior league.
Dave Lane has contacted all the schools/scout groups previously involved and whilst he hasn’t had replies from all, he has so far received only positive replies.

Esher Scouts, St Andrews, Courtmoor and Gill Prowse are all on board.
We now need to think about the practicalities of pre-entering school groups and the use of racesign up at SS events.
The following points were discussed:

· Should we use race signup for schools? – can the system cope with pairs and shadows?
· How long before the event does a school need to enter? Schools will be required to enter in advance. Names if possible, in advance by 2pm Friday before event.
· Each school can enter names as to how they would like them to appear on the website

· Substitutions can be made on the day
· 50% refund on withdrawals
We will accept EOD, but will word it as limited, map dependant. We won’t turn schools away if they haven’t pre entered.
We will restart the medal system adding in Jan + March 2020 for any children still on the system who completed these events.
This is still a work in progress, but should give Dave a few more answers as to how we will be trying to work it, and that we are all keen to get the league going again.

